Parent Council Minutes: May 15, 2018

- Called meeting to Order at 7:05 pm
- Welcome and introductions, 17 people in attendance.
- Review of Agenda. Review of previous meeting minutes. Adopted as read by Larissa Koshel, seconded by Erin Warwaruk.

Reports

- President's report: Leslie Dyke says Thank you to all Parent Council members, staff and parents who attend and help out throughout the school year.
- •Vice President report: Larissa Koshel. Nothing to report.
- •Treasurer's report given by Darcy Wood: Expenses still to pay \$411.00 for HMK T-shirt contribution, \$367.50 to Yellowhead for hall rental for spring fling, \$30.0 for babysitters. Taken in \$80.00 for snack bag purchases, aprox. \$450.00 silver collection from Spring Fling. Account balance \$5,075.00. We are keeping a small balance year to year to be able to pay babysitters and incidentals. \$4,500.00 to allocate to various school funds.
- Fundraising report: We have two ongoing fundraisers. 1. Snack bags: some have sold. 2. Lovable Lables: unsure how much has sold. Consider putting a note or sticker in the school supply lists.
- Principal's report from Mr. Hanke:

Thank you to Parent Council members.

Middle school construction to start soon. Completion before September 2019 still the plan.

Some staff changes for the upcoming year: CJ Nicholson will be in Mrs. Poncsak's Kindergarten term, Tara Kerkowich will be joining and co-teaching Grade 1 with Mrs. MacPhee, Karla Hall will be in Mrs. Jarvis's Grade 3 term, Tawny Kerkowich will be in Mrs. Boyle's Grade 5 term.

Mrs. Koptyko is going to the Division office. Her job will be posted shortly.

• Vice Principal's report from Mr. Freeman:

Bus Evacuation training takes place for all students.

Grade 5 Operetta May 16th and 17th

Bike rodeo for Grade 2's coming up.

Tickets sold by Grade 4's and 5's and at the Spring Fling raised \$297.71 for Camp.

Grade 5 Camp June 14 & 15 at Camp Assiniboia. This has been happening since 1979!

Old Business:

- Spring Fling successful again. Silver collection raised \$450.00
- Fundraising Money allocations:

Requests from Ms. Taylor, Mrs. Wisegerber, Mrs. Douglas and Mr. Freeman.

Motion made by Leslie Dyke to donate \$250.00 to Butterfly project

\$1,200.00 for mini trampoline and gymnastics equipment

\$1,500.00 for camp

\$750.00 towards Xylophone replacement in music

\$800.00 towards flexible seating

For a total of \$4,500.00. All in favour. Motion carried. Darcy Woods secretary will arrange with HMK.

New Business:

This is the final Parent council meeting for the 2017-18 school year. We will be looking for new board members for next year. Secretary Leah Sumner will be moving on. Darcy Woods looking to move on as well.

- Next meeting date: September 18, 2018 at 7 pm in the HMK staff room.
- Meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm